
Bovingdon and Flaunden Tennis Club Committee meeting 11 June 2020
Attendees: - Martin Allen, Chairman
                    Dermot Kirk, Hon Treasurer
                    Craig Blythe, Head Coach
                    Colin Chamberlain, Welfare officer
                    Rebecca Rose, Membership Secretary 
 
Bank account

• Following the resignation of Gordon Bettis from the chair and new appointments to the 
Committee, it was agreed that we should update the signatories to our two Santander bank 
accounts as follows:
- remove as signatories Gordon Bettis and Karen Ferguson
- add as signatories Martin Allen, Chairman, and Rebecca Rose, Membership Secretary
- The Hon Treasurer will remain as a signatory and account operator.

•  The Hon Treasurer undertook to contact Santander to make the changes.

Court booking space:
•  Non members:  The club constitution stipulates that we offer a court to non members to serve 

our local community.  We are aware that our rates are extremely low and need reviewing but 
agreed that we will do this at a future committee meeting, after the unusual current Covid 
situation has passed and we are back to normal.  

• To help ease pressure on court space, it was agreed that we will adjust the online court booking 
system so that non members have the following restrictions:
- They can only book 48 hours ahead
- A maximum of 60 minutes
- Twice a week

• Visitors: Our visitor rule is aimed at "occasional" use for those that, for example, want to bring 
someone out of area up to have a game of tennis.  It is not for non members to be able to come 
and play without joining.  We understand that current times are a little different and so we are 
asking for the following to be observed:  
- Please make sure you are collecting and paying in the visitor fees
- Please play during the day or at weekends if possible.
- As with non-members, please only book a court to play with a visitor 48 hours before so that 

our members get priority
•  Juniors: The rule will remain the same:

- Juniors age 10 and under can only book courts until 7pm
 

Coaching  
• Craig has had a chat with Nick who has agreed to step away from Ladies A team coaching and 

let Craig & Natalia take over.  
• It was agreed that the ladies coaching will be open to anyone above Improver level and that 

there will not be separate sessions for A and B team members.
• Current block bookings for coaching include:

-  Monday 7-9pm Ladies 
- Wednesday 7-8pm Improver drills   8-9pm Intermediate/ Advanced drills
- Thursday 7 - 9pm Ladies

 

Martin Allen                                                 Dermot Kirk
Chairman                                                    Hon Treasurer


